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No. 5. 17 April 2018 
 
 

ST. MARY MACKILLOP  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 
152 Odessa Avenue. Keilor Downs, Vic 3038 

www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au 

T: 03 9367 6199  

 

ACTING PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Community, 

Welcome back to the new term. I hope that everybody had a 

lovely Easter and a relaxing break. I know that the children and 

staff have returned refreshed and ready for what promises to 

be a busy and exciting Term Two.  

During the holidays there was quite a bit of activity here at 

school with lots of school improvements going on. As you will 

have noticed our new front gate is well and truly on its way. As 

we await the new gates to be installed, the usual entrance will 

be closed and we ask that you use the entrance besides the 

Year 6 building to gain entry to the school throughout the day.  

Enrolments for Prep 2019 close on Friday 27th April. It is important 

that all current families get their enrolments in by this date as 

we have lots of interest and we need to get an accurate 

number of current families. If you know of any families who wish 

to enrol please let them know that enrolments close next Friday. 

All enrolment information is available on our website and 

enrolment forms can be collected from the front office.  

This Thursday, Bishop Mark Edwards O.M.I. will be visiting our 

school and our Year 6 students before they celebrate their 

Confirmation on Saturday 28th April. Bishop Mark will have an 

opportunity to meet with the Year 6 students to discuss the 

importance of the Sacrament and to help alleviate any nerves 

the children may have. We look forward to spending some 

valuable time with the Bishop.  

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 Term 2 
 

Wednesday 25 April 

Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Saturday 28 April 

Year 6 Confirmation 

12.30pm-6G & 6R 

2.30pm-6B & 6Y 

Monday 30 April 

Year 5 Camps 

Monday 7 May 

David Hornsby Family night- 

See Flyer 

Sunday 13 May 

Mother’s Day 

Monday 14 May 

Mother’s Day Breakfast- 

See flyer 

Tuesday 15 May-Thursday 17 May 

Naplan for Year 3 & 5 

Saturday 2 June 

Year 3 Eucharist 

12.30pm-3Y & 3B 

2.30pm-3G & 3R 

Monday 11 June 

Queens’s Birthday Public Holiday 

Wednesday 27 June 

Parent Teacher Conversations 

1.00pm-6.00pm 

Thursday 28 June 

Parent Teacher Conversations 

3.45pm-6.00pm 

Friday 29 June 

End of Term 2-School finishes at 

1.00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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THE 

WISDOM OF ST. MARY MACKILLOP 

In each Newsletter, I provide a quote from the writings of St. Mary 

MacKillop. Mary was an extensive letter writer to the sisters within her 

congregation (Sisters of St Joseph of the Sacred Heart, or the Josephites 

as they were known). She also wrote many letters to her family. 

These wonderful words of wisdom provide us with much to reflect on… I 

know they inspire me in my personal life. 

“I feel more trust in God than ever.” (13.04.1874). 

More Important News 

PARENT ENGAGEMENT 

Thank you to all the Parents who have already volunteered to help out 

so far this year. Hot Dog day, St. Patrick’s Donut day, Pie day, icy pole 

days, pmp, athletics and so on.  

We are in the process of organizing some canteen days for this term.  

There is a pasta day on Wednesday 2nd May.  Get onto 

flexischools.com.au to place your child’s order.  I am currently in 

ducussions with Subway Keilor Downs about having some special orders. 

If anyone has any suggestions regarding canteen days, please come 

and see me. 

Please see our flyer for our annual Mother’s Day Breakfast.  Get your 

form and money into the office so you don’t miss out. 

Thanks, 

Kellie Doherty and Jenny Melki 

 

 

 

Have a lovely week, 

 

Anthony D’Amico 

Acting Principal 

 

 

 

2018 TERM DATES 
 

Term 1-Thursday 1 February- 

Thursday 29 March 
 

Term 2-Monday 16 April- 

Friday 29 June 
 

Term 3-Monday 16 July- 

Friday 21 September 
 

Term 4-Monday 8 October- 

Wednesday 19 December 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Engagement 
 

 Pasta Day-Wednesday 2nd 

May. You can order pasta 

and juice for $5.50.  Get onto 

www.flexischools.com.au  

to place your child’s order. 

 

 Mother’s Day Stall- A call for 

volunteers: please see Kellie.  

 More details soon.  

 

 Mother’s Day Breakfast- 

Monday 14 May-See flyer. 

 

 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
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Unexplained student absence: New Requirements  

A review of school Attendance Guidelines was undertaken by the Minster for Education in Term 4, 

2017. 

  The Minister of Education has said that all: 

‘schools must advise parents/guardians of unexplained absences, on the same day, as soon as         

practicable’.  

The changes in the Attendance Guidelines were introduced at St Mary MacKillop P.S. as of 

Wednesday 14th March, 2018. 

If your child/ren are going to be absent from school for any reason, we ask that you log onto the 

sckool bag app, then go to eForms, hit Absentee Form and complete the details of the absence 

then hit submit. 

 All Absentee forms go to the front office and to myself. They are then forwarded to the 

classroom teacher.  

 If your child is away and we have not been notified, you will receive an SMS message asking 

you to contact the school. If we do not hear from you within a certain time we will call your 

emergency contacts. If we cannot reach the Emergency contacts we will then need to call 

the Police. 

 If you have not yet downloaded the Skoolbag app we ask that you do this as soon as possible.  

 

These practices are to ensure the safety of your children. 

 

Thank You for your support 

 

Anthony D’Amico 

Deputy Principal 

 

Enrolments for 2019 

Enrolments for 2019 are now open.   

If you are an existing family and have a  

child coming to school next year, please  

see Kellie at the front office and we can  

either send home an enrolment form or  

email it to you. 
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Mary MacKillop Primary School-Production  
 

Please see senior students featured below creating an array of freeze frames during Production 

rehearsals. 
 

Production rehearsal timetable is as follows  
 

Year 3- Every Friday  

Year 4- Every Friday  

Year 5- Every Monday  

Year 6- Every Monday  
 

Junior school (Year Prep, One & Two) will begin rehearsals with Dance Choreographer Laura at the 

end of Term 2. 
 

Students are advised to wear their sports uniform to school on Production rehearsal days  
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